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The meeting of the Society of Chemical Industry, noted in our last
issue, was held on Friday evening, the members and their friends dining -to-
gether in the Red Room, as the guests of the School of Mining, Director
Goodwin presiding. Among other distinguished members and guests we
may mention Professor Lash Miller, of Toronto University, Chairman of the
Canadian Section; Professors Ellis, Bain and Cohoe, from Toronto; Dr.
Haanel, Director of Mines; Dr. Anthony McGill, of the Inland Revenue De-
partment, and Dr. Milton Hersey, of Montreal. A graduate of the School of
Mining, E. A. Collins, B.Sc., represented the Canadian Mining Journal. S.
N. Graham, B.Sc., came in from Queensboro, and another mining man
present was G. W. McNaughton, manager of the General Electric Mica
Mine, at Sydenham. After dinner, papers were read by Dr. Guttmann, Mr.
E. D. Monk, of the Hamilton Powder Co., and Mr. C. J. Coll, General
manager of the Acadia Coal Co. Dr. Haanel read the Explosives Bill now
before the House of Commons. Many of the fourth year students came in
to listen to.the papers and discussion.

number of members of

A year ’12 assisted in
‘ the variety entertainment
s e “Then and Now” at the
‘Clne Grand, February 20th. After

the show the students and

partners enjoyed a dinner at King’s Restaurant.

Bad hockey blood exists between *12 and ’13.
The argument will be definitely settled in the course of a few days.

Messrs. M. E. Dexter, W. H. Gardiner, and G. R. Miller took in the ex-
cursion to Toronto. On return they report having seen several pay-as-you-
enter cars, real automobiles and four-storied buildings. So far as the Journal
is aware, no change in civic government has been necessary in Toronto on
account of their visit,

———

M. C. A. Howard has fully recovered after his recent illhess, much to the
gratification of his attending physician, Mr, G. H. Smith. Mr. Smith is 3
graduate of O. V., C. ‘

——

The group picture of the Concursus Iniquitatus et Virtutis, recently taken.
is very satisfactory, and compares favorably with those of former years.

It has been rumored that a certain member of year '12 will run for Mayor
of Gananoque next year. Salary is $1.49 per week with tips.

L



